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Report recommendations 

That Transportation Committee recommend that Council: 

1. Approve the functional design of Blair Road for Transit Priority 
and High Occupancy Vehicle Lanes (Blair Station to Innes Road), 
as described in this report and supporting documents; and, 

2. Direct staff to finalize the Environmental Study Report and 
proceed with its posting for the 30-day public review period in 
accordance with the Ontario Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment process. 

The Committee received correspondence from the following individuals: 

• Email dated February 24, 2021 from Derek Grant 
• Email dated February 24, 2021 from Pierre Routhier 
• Email dated March 2, 2021 from Pineview Community Association 

Frank McKinney, Program Manager, Transportation Planning-Environmental 
Assessments, Transportation Services Department, (TSD) introduced Angela 
Taylor, Senior Project Manager, Environmental Assessment, TSD, who 
provided a detailed overview of the report.  A copy of her PowerPoint 
presentation is held on file with the Office of the City Clerk.   Also in 
attendance was Andrew Harkness, Consultant, Morrison Hershfield to 
respond to questions. 

Following discussions and questions of staff the Committee CARRIED the 
report recommendations as amended. 

 


